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CIRCUIT 8 BOARD MEETING
April 17, 2018

Meeting called to order at 12:01 pm by Chair Rebecca Shinholser.
Chair Shinholser thanked Mr. Dukes and Union County for hosting the meeting and providing lunch.
Mr. Dukes welcomed the CAB members, thanked all for attending and relayed he was glad to host the meeting “In God’s Country”.  Mr. Dukes also thanked Mrs. Sams and the Union County School Board for providing lunch.  Assistant State Attorney Thompson welcomed all attendees and appreciated their attendance at the meeting.  ASA Thompson has been in the Union County State Attorney’s office for 5 ½ years.  His caseload includes the juvenile delinquency docket.  Mr. Sams welcomed all in attendance and reported that he has been involved with the JJ Board for numerous years and has a great partnership with DJJ.  He also reported that Union County does not have a lot of services but the Alternative School has been working very well for the youth.  There is a great partnership with the ASA and PD in Union county which allows for the many prevention efforts that are being utilizes.  He also thanked LEO for working so well with the schools.
Each attendee introduced themselves and announced the stakeholder and county they represented.  
Chair Shinholser welcomed all in attendance and completed introductions.
Chair Shinholser requested approval of the minutes:  Eugene Dukes – motion to approve; Danielle Eisenmenger – seconded motion.  Minutes approved.
Chari Shinholser introduced DJJ CPO Rebecca Rogers who began her role as Chief in July 2017.  
CPO Rogers reported that a 10% raise for JPO’s was approved. DJJ has also increased prevention program funding for SMAP to expand to all counties in Florida. Prolific Juvenile Offender (PJO) youth, DJJ has strengthened the response and the youth will be held in secure detention for a detention hearing. DJJ currently working to complete updates/changes to the DRAI and screening scores for arrested youth, projected to be implemented in July 2019. Youth will need 13 points to be detained (instead of the previous 12 points). There will be new supervision release requirements – Intensive home detention, intensive home detention with electronic monitoring, home detention, and electronic monitoring. There will also be evening reporting centers (in other circuits) but not in the eighth circuit. Workgroups with key stakeholders have been collaborating to create appropriate changes.  DJJ Secretary will be sending out letters to CAB members regrading DRAI changes. DJJ will hold trainings for Judges, LEO, ASA, PD, and JPO’s regarding the changes.  The new DRAI removes a large amount of screener subjectivity.  
Chair Shinholser reported that the new DRAI is approximately 60% the same as the present DRAI, 15% more restrictive, and 25% less restrictive. Key stakeholders (LEO, PD, ASA, Judges, Police Dept, Sheriff’s Office) met in December regarding the proposed DRAI changes and submitted input. The DRAI changes are based on a study conducted in Minnesota that utilized 40,000 cases, the recommendations were presented to the key stakeholders when change determinations were made. Every youth arrested will be scored, the current DRAI has an eligibility requirement that did not require every youth be scored, that has been eliminated. Youth with a felony, firearms charge will score 20 points and be detained for a detention hearing. However, burglary of an unoccupied dwelling will not score for detention. Mitigating and aggravating factors have been eliminated on the DRAI. However, there is an override section that has 4 – 5 criteria that can be utilized in specific cases. For Violation of Probation cases, the youth will now be scored and could possibly be detained.  There will also be negative points for youth under 13 yoa. Screener subjectivity has been removed. General consensus is that overall, the new DRAI will be better.
CPO Rogers reported that there are currently 5 PJO youth in the eighth circuit with 2 in the community and 3 in secure detention. JPO’s are required to have 3 contacts per week with each PJO youth.  There is a directive that all youth identified in the community with firearm charges qualify to be seen under the firearm contact directive. There are currently 12 youth in the eighth circuit that meet the criteria.  These youths are placed on an enhanced home detention contact requirement with a minimum of one JPO contact per week. This requirement has been in effect for two months and DJJ has maintain compliance to the directive.
CPO Rogers reported that DJJ will be using the new EPICS evidence based model developed by Dr. Telsa in Cincinnati to provide the youth with a significant/sufficient dosage of supervision for face-to-face interactions, provide mental health risk youth treatment with a cognitive behavioral approach. There are currently 18 coders trained and all DJJ staff will attend a 3-day training with 6 – 8 months follow up coaching period with unique techniques to work with youth to change behavior. Research has shown success with the approach. There are currently 10 Florida circuits using this model. 
Chair Shinholser provided the legislative updates: Effective July 1, 2018 regarding “threat to kill” language changes were recommended to “written threat to shoot up” from threate to kill, verbal threats were note included.
Chair Chinholser reported that the current Chair, Vice-Chair, and Secretary of the CAB were nearing the end of their terms and requested nominations. Danielle Eisenmenger was nominated for Chair – her name will be submitted to the Secretary of DJJ for approval. Jessica Zissinopulos was nominated for Vice-Chair, and Kelly Baldwin was nominated for secretary.  Chair Shinholser presented the nomination motion, seconded by Cindy Blankenship.
Community Activities:
Radha Selvester reported that she is a certified teacher of NAMI Basics for Parents (National Association of Mental Illness). The class will be held on May 3rd from 6:30 – 9:00 in Gainesville, the class is free.
Kelly Baldwin, DJJ reported that DJJ has adopted Duval Park in Gainesville and will be holding a cleanup event on Tuesday April 24, 2018 from 4:00 pm to dusk.
Chair Shinholser reported that a fundraiser for the taste of Gainesville will be held at PACE on June 3rd. Also on April 27th the PACE golf tournament will be held.
Chair Shinholser opened the floor up for any public comments.  No public comments presented.
Chair Shinholser reported that the next CAB meeting will be held in June, but the date and location have not yet been secured/confirmed. Meeting date and location will be sent out to all CAB members when confirmed.
Conclusion:
All CAB member attendees sang Happy Birthday to Chair Shinholser and she was presented a birthday cupcake by Ryan and Sandi Brannan.
Chair Shinholser thanked Mr. Dukes and Union County for hosting the meeting.  
Location of next meeting: To be determined
Date of next meeting: To be determined
Meeting adjourned: 1:00 pm
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